SEPTEMBER 13, 2016

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS 6:00 PM

IN ATTENDANCE:

BILL GREENE, PRESIDENT DAVE WOODRUFF, MEMBER JENNIFER HEATH, LIASION

BILL HERRBACH, TOWN ATTORNEY

STEVE DICK, MARSHAL

JOSHLEEN M. DENHAM, CLERK-TREASURER

THE PURPOSE OF THIS MEETING IS TO DISCUSS AN ORDINANCE VIOLATION BY PAUL STANLEY DBA/PAUL'S PAVING LOCATED AT 60 LUKE'S COURT, HOBART, IN 46362. FAILURE TO OBTAIN A CONTRACTOR REGISTRATION SEC. 10-38

The meeting started promptly at 6:00 pm, with Paul Stanley in attendance. Mr. Stanley received a certified letter by the town attorney Bill Herrbach, of Herrbach & Woodcox PC dated September 06, 2016 regarding the failure to obtain a contractor registration with the town. Paul's Paving did two driveways at 101 Starling Ave, Trail Creek IN, without having the proper permits or registration in place.

Mr. Greene, Board President started the meeting by asking Mr. Stanley to explain this? Attorney Bill Herrbach, indicated that since the board does not have a quorum we cannot vote legally on any outcome. Mr. Herrbach asked that we table this meeting until October 04, 2016 at 6:00pm. At which time the town board will have met and will come up with nominees to be on the Board of Zoning so that we have a quorum.

Mr. Herrbach asked that Paul Stanley make the necessary repairs to be in compliance on the driveways at 101 Starling to be completed by the October 04, 2016 meeting. Mr. Stanley stated that he would have this done. Ms. Denham, gave Mr. Stanley Mr. Herrbach's phone number so that he could let him know when the repairs are completed.

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Bill Greene, Board President

Date

ATJEST: Clerk-Treasurer, Joshleen M. Denham